
13 October 2023 

Newsletter                       
Learning for Life …to be the best you can be                                                   

“Let your Light shine”            Matthew 5:16 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
We are looking forward to seeing you at the Harvest Worship this afternoon. The children and 
staff have worked really hard and I'm sure you will enjoy their singing and wise words. Thank 
you so much for your generous donations of packets and tins which will be taken to the Stalham 
Foodbank soon. We really appreciate your generosity to help this worthwhile charity. 

Next Thursday, 19 October, our federation maths leader, Mrs Morison from St. Mary's,  will be 
leading a Maths Workshop at 9 am. All are welcome so come along if you would like to learn more 
about your child’s maths learning in school. We would love to see you there. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

 
 

Mrs Laura Watts 
Executive Headteacher 
Lighthouse Foundation 

Key Dates 
Monday 16 October,  Y6 Crucial Crew,  Gresham’s School 

Tuesday 17 October, Book fair 2. 30pm 
Wednesday 18 October,  Horse Chestnut Family learning,  1.30—3pm 

Thursday 19 October,  Maths Workshop 9 -9 .30am 
Thursday 19 October,  Maple Class Family learning,  2pm in the classroom 

Friday 20 October,  Friends’ Fundraiser ‘Scary Hair Day’ 
Friday 20 October,  Deadline for Movies and Munchies 

23—27 October inclusive,  Half Term 
Tuesday 31 October,  Horse Chestnut Class Swimming for 8 weeks 
Wednesday 1 November Individual and Sibling Photographs,  1 . 1 5pm 

Friday 3 November,  Friends’ Fundraiser Autumn Movies & Munchies 3.15-6pm 
Monday 6 November, Horse Chestnut Family learning 1 . 30-3pm 

Wednesday 8 November,  Y4/5/6 Football Match,  Home 
Friday 10 November,  Remembrance worship at St.  Mary’s Church, 10.30am 

Tuesday 14 November, Parents’ consultations, 1.15pm onwards 
Monday 20 November, YR-Y6 Flu Immunisation 

Monday 20 November,  Horse Chestnut Family learning 1 . 30-3pm 
Thursday 30 November,  Horse Chestnut Class visit to Time & Tide Museum 
Wednesday 6 December, Horse Chestnut Class wreath making 1 . 30-2.30 

Monday 18 December, Whole School trip to The Hippodrome Circus 
Tuesday 19 December, Christmas Carols at St.  Mary’s church, 2pm 

Wednesday 20 December, School Disco 3. 15-5.30pm 
Wednesday 20 December, Last day of term 

Thursday 4 January,  Return to school 



Pupil Awards 
This week’s Stars are  Georgie, Jack M and Billy, 
Well done to you all! 

Norfolk Children’s Book Centre Book Fair 
Just a reminder that there is going to be a book fair provided by the Norfolk Children’s 
Book Centre on Tuesday the 17th of October. This will be from 2.30 onwards in the school 
hall. I thought it may be helpful before the time of year approaching! The children will be 
welcome to join you to browse or equally, you can have a secret browse. During the day, I 
have organised workshops in classroom so that the centre can share some of the latest 
publications to inspire pleasure for reading. 
Mrs Heaps 

Oak Class Hautbois Residential 
As you know, we are a very small school with a limited number of staff available to us. We 
have been investigating a residential this year but it has proven too difficult for us to 
staff this trip at the same time as keeping the main school running safely. Unfortunately 
this means that we are unable to offer a residential this year. Instead, we are proposing 
two activity away days for Oak class which will be longer than the normal school day and 
full of lots of adventurous activities. We are sure that this will give children an              
opportunity to learn lots of new skills, to practise team building, to work together and to 
enjoy some social time with their friends. We envisage that the cost of these days will be 
around £70 per child. Please contact the office if you would like to pay this in instalments 
over the coming months. 
Mrs Watts 

Oak Trip to How Hill 
The Y5 and Y6 children visited How Hill on Tuesday for a day of den building, thatching 
and orienteering. The instructors were impressed with all of the children's teamwork and 
creativity. We had a lot of fun which made up for the damp feet!  
Miss Reeve 

 

Scary Hair Day 

Don't forget next Friday (20th October) is Scary Hair Day! Bring £1 and have scary hair 
for the day! Prizes in each class for the spookiest boy and girl hair creations! All money 
raised goes to Friends of Happisburgh School to fund fun and educational extras for the 
children. So get those thinking caps on and we look forward to seeing your scaaarrryy hair 
ideas! 
Friends’ of Happisburgh Primary School 



 

Vegetable Area 
We  have been lucky to have some local residents, Kevin and Lynn Disley, who have           
volunteered to clear and start using the school vegetable garden. The children will         
eventually be able to get involved in growing and harvesting.  Here are some before and    
after pictures of all of their hard work so far. 

September 2024 Reception Admission 
Do you have a child who was born between 1 September 2019 and 31 August 2020?  
If so, your child could start school full-time in September 2024. Please apply online: 
www.norfolk.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools/school-admissions/admission-to-
reception-classes 
The website is open between 25 September and 15 January 2024. 

Happisburgh Primary School Open Morning 
Although we are not running an Open Morning this year, interested parents are warmly    
invited to contact Julia or Sarah in the school office to arrange a tour of the school. 

Norse Menu 
Please find attached Norse’s new menu, this will begin after half term.  If you would like a 
paper copy, please ask at the school office. 

Pupil Safety 
Please could you make sure that at the beginning and close of the school day adults are not 
blocking the pavement so that children are having to step into the road to walk outside 
school.  

Macmillian Coffee afternoon 
Thank you all so much for your lovely cake donations and attending our coffee afternoon to 
raise money for Macmillan.  The total raised was £211.35 
Thank you for your support! 

Afterschool clubs    30 October - 15 December 
Please find attached link for the on-line Club Booking Form for next half term. Your child 
will automatically keep their place at their current club, unless you inform us otherwise.  
The exception being Cookery club which is for Oak class initially, we will however open this 
up to Horse Chestnut if we cannot fill the 6 spaces.  The online booking form will close at 
3pm on Thursday 19 October. 
Could you please email the school if your child wishes to leave a club so our registers are 
kept up to date. Thank you. 



Monzu Pizza 
Monzu pizza is coming to Happisburgh School car park on Thursday 26th October and 
Thursday 2nd November 4—7pm. There may be more dates to follow but this will be 
weather permitting. 






